File: Green Took



1988-1989 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF NEUROLOGICAL SURGEONS

(FOUNDED AS THE HARVEY CUSHING SOCIETY IN 1931)
22 SOUTH WASHINGTON STREET, SUITE 100, PARK RIDGE, ILLINOIS 60068
PHONE: (312) 692-9500 FAX: (312) 692-2589

013322

May 16, 1988

Edward Connolly, M.D. 1514 Jefferson Highway Department of Neurosurgery New Orleans, LA 70121

Dear Ed:

I received a fax of the questionnaire for spine care and have made some suggestions. I'll return my revisions with this letter.

First, I'll address the 'Non-Academic' draft. I would break item 2 down to read less than 25%, 25-50%, 50-75%, and greater than 75%. I would have the stem read: Spine cases (operated and non-operated) account for the following percent of my practice. I would move item 5 'My spinal practice...' up to follow number 2 and renumber item 5 as item 3. I would then renumber item 3 as 4 and item 4 ('I practice...') as 5. Under item 7, I would emphasize or underline the word "with" for highlighting purposes, and similarly, in item 8, I would highlight the word "without." In Item 9, I would rephrase the stem to read: "The extent of spinal training I received in my residency was:". Under item 11, I would put an asterisk after the word "surgery" and then in a footnote qualify what this question means, and the footnote would read: "*What this question asks is, would you let your partner or associate off for a period of time (e.g., six months) to take advantage of a fellowship? And further, would you be able to take off for a period of time?" Then have item 11 divided into two parts. One would read partner (associate), and under this a yes/no blank. Then a yourself: category and under this a yes/no blank.

Now, the 'Academic'. I see very few changes here. I would change the second part of item 6 to the more generic "Does he/she..."

OFFICERS

President GEORGE T. TINDALL, M.D. Emory University Clinic Section of Neurological Surgery Atlanta, Georgia 30322 (404) 321-0111

President-Eleci ALBERT L. RHOTON, JR., M.D. University of Florida Health Center Department of Neurosurgery, Box J265 Gainesville, Florida 32610 (904) 392-4331

Vice-President
DAVID L. KELLY, JR., M.D.
Bowman Gray School of Medicine
Section of Neurosurgery
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 27103
(919) 748-4049

Secretary SIDNEY TOLCHIN, M.D. 8910 Wakarusa Street Suite A La Mesa, California 92041 (619) 697-9777

Treasurer JAMES T. ROBERTSON, M.D. Suite 307 920 Madison Avenue Memphis, Tennessee 38103 (901) 528-63.74

Past President HENRY D. GARRETSON, M.D., Ph.D. University of Louisville Room 316 - MDR Bldg. Division of Neurosurgery Louisville, Kentucky 40292 (502) 588-5433

A. Basil Harris, M.D.
(N.W. Region)
David G. Kline, M.D.
Philipp M. Lippe, M.D.
(S.W. Region)
Phanor L. Perot, Jr., M.D.
John T. Purvis, M.D.
(S.E. Region)
Donald H. Stewart, M.D.
(N.E. Region)
John C. Van Gilder, M.D.
Martin H. Weiss, M.D.
Harold A. Wilkinson, M.D.

NATIONAL OFFICE

Executive Director CARL H. HAUBER, C.A.E. Suite 100 22 S. Washington Street Park Ridge, Illinois 60068 (312) 692-9500 Edward Connolly May 16, 1988 Page 2

I think this is a very good survey. I think that you've favorably really stirred the waters with this task force, and I'm hearing more and more comments about the things to come from your committee. Keep up the good work.

Sincerely,

Leoge
George T. Tindall, M.D.

GTT/bms

Enclosure

cc: Albert L. Rhoton, M.D.
David L. Kelly, Jr., M.D.
Sidney Tolchin, M.D.
James T. Robertson, M.D.
Claudette Mathews